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satisfactory!  At the minimum, the housing layout should be designed so that buses 
can divert off their current route and do a short loop into part of it, to ensure residents 
are no more than about 400 metres from a stop.  Frequencies clearly need to be 
enhanced from the current hourly service. 
 
There is a suggestion that a shuttle bus linking the site to Abingdon via Dunmore 
Road and Oxford Road could be considered “subject to commercial viability and 
funding”.  This could however adversely impact on the viability of other bus services 
on these roads, some of which are already likely to be dependent on limited 
contributions from other housing development in North Abingdon.   
 
The main purpose of this report appears to be to minimise transport related 
expenditure for the developers of the site.  I suggest that this report is binned before 
the Masterplanning for Dalton Barracks gets underway and a transport package is 
developed which is consistent with Paragraph 2.58 (formerly 2.59) of the Plan’s 
aspiration for “walking, cycling and public transport designed to be the most 
attractive forms of local transport” 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Noel Newson 
 
Cc County Councillor, Bob Johnston 

District Councillor, Emily Smith 
  
 




